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	COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA

PENNSYLVANIA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION

P.O. BOX 3265, HARRISBURG, PA 17105-3265
	IN REPLY PLEASE REFER TO OUR FILE

M-2009-2123944







June 23, 2010
Re:  Petition of PECO Energy Company for Approval of Smart Meter Technology Procurement and Installation Plan 

Docket No. M-2009-2123944

TO ALL PARTIES:

On May 17, 2010, EnerNOC, Inc. filed a Petition to Intervene and Answers to the Questions in the Commission’s May 6, 2010 Order (Petition) in the above captioned proceeding.  In Paragraph 11 of the Petition, EnerNOC stated that it wished to intervene in this proceeding for the sole purpose of responding to the questions concerning sub-hourly metering and the implementation of a new historic interval usage (HIU) transaction via the established electronic data interchange (EDI) protocols presented in the Commission’s Opinion and Order entered May 6, 2010 at this docket (May 6, 2010 Order).  No party has responded to the Petition. 
In the May 6, 2010 Order, the Commission directed PECO and invited other interested parties to address the need, ability and cost for sub-hourly metering through the collaborative stakeholder process.  May 6, 2010 Order at 26-27.  Participation in PECO’s collaborative stakeholder process is not limited to parties that have intervened in this proceeding.  

By its Opinion Order entered on June 3, 2010, at this docket (June 3, 2010 Order), the Commission, inter alia, addressed the comments that were filed on the appropriateness of requiring PECO Energy Company to implement HIU EDI protocols.  The June 3, 2010 Order stated that the Commission had invited comments on this question from all interested parties and was not restricting participation to only those parties that had intervened in the proceeding.  Accordingly, the June 3, 2010 Order indicated that the Commission had considered EnerNOC’s Comments on the question of HIU EDI protocols.  June 3, 2010 Order at 3-4. 

Since intervener status is not required to address the need, ability and cost for sub-hourly metering through the collaborative stakeholder process and since the Commission has addressed EnerNOC’s Comments on HIU EDI protocols, the Petition is now considered moot. 
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Sincerely,

Rosemary Chiavetta

Secretary
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